Program Committee Meeting Notes    January 23, 2008

In attendance:  Jen Sassman, Pam Perry, Janet Rampulla, Amy Gaffney, Joan Meyer, Julie Ntem, Cindy Seyfer, Debbie Scholz, Mary Jo Smith, Chad Olson, Katrina Bennett 

Spring Conference 2008  Dates:  April 17 and 18, 2008

Location:  Embassy Suites Hotel in Des Moines

A theme for the conference was decided:  Financial Aid…….In your dreams

This theme was decided on to go along with the associate members charity event of requesting members bring a pair of PJs for a shelter.

Conference Calls will be on every other Thursday of the month at 10:00am

The first call might go a full 2 hours; but hopefully we will be able to wrap them up in an hour and a half.

February 7 and 21

March 6 and 20

April 10

After much discussion we decided on a general schedule for the day.

Wednesday night April 16 we will have registration available 7-8pm ?

Thursday April 17

8:00 – 8:30 Registration

8:30 – 9:45 Interest Sessions or General Session

9:45 – 10:15 Break

10:15 – 11:30 Interest Sessions or General Session

11:30 – 1:00 Lunch

1:00 – 2:15 - Interest Sessions or General Session

2:15 – 3:30 - Interest Sessions or General Session

3:30 – 4:00 – Break

4;00 – 5:15 - Interest Sessions or General Session

5:30 – 6:30 Dinner

6:30 – 7:30ish Live Auction

Friday April 18
6:30 – 8:30 – Breakfast on your own (complimentary buffet at the hotel)

8:30 – 9:45 - Interest Sessions or General Session

9:45 – 10:15 – Check out Break

10:15 – 11:30 - Interest Sessions or General Session

11:30 – 1:00 Lunch/Business Meeting

With the above schedule we determined that we would offer the following:

9 interest sessions

Sector meetings

General Session - ICSAC Update

General Session - Federal Update

General Session - NCHELP
We discussed several ideas/topics for interest sessions and general sessions.  These are the top sessions that we are going to look into getting organized.

1. FELP compliance.  What do schools need to do to stay in compliance with all of the FELP regulations?  Amy Gaffney working on this.  Possible speakers either Dave Bartlett or Tim Fitzgibbon.

2. SAP – Cindy Seyfer is working on this.  Possible speaker Ravae Nelson from DMACC

3. Enjoying a long career in financial assistance.  Katrina Bennett to coordinate.  Possible presenters, Lois Mulbrook, Susan Ladd 

4. Financial Literacy – Amy Gaffney to coordinate.  Presenter Heather Norris

5. FA 101 Session – Professional Development Committee to coordinate.  Chad Olson working with the Professional Development Committee.

6. TIAACref Session on financial planning – Janet Rampulla to coordinate

7. ACG/SMART grant – new regulations.  Amy Gaffney is going to find out if Dave Bartlett can present on this.

8. Student Perspectives- Julie Ntem to coordinate a session on the student point of view regarding financial assistance.  

9. Loan Forgiveness – Matt Brown

Back up Sessions:

Diversity

Leadership development/communication

Janet Rampulla is going to contact Scott Raecker from Character Counts to see if he would be willing to be a keynote speakers during the opening luncheon on Thursday April 17.  Miss Iowa also speaks on Character Counts and may be a possible back up speaker for lunch if Scott is not available.  Her cost is $300 and Scotts is only $50 we believe.

Debi Scholz suggested having a Drum Corp called Sheltered Reality perform possibly.  Their cost is $250.

Another idea that was suggested was having the Attorney General speak on what our slowing economy is going to do to families ability to pay for college.

We discussed having the diversity speaker from the U of I that we had in Coralville present again.  We decided that we may want to wait to bring this speaker back again – too close in time frame.

Discussed having Virginia Blackburn from ISU present on how debt affects students.  She presented at the research seminar.  However most people though the NCHELP presentation might be timelier.  
We will have several awards to present during the luncheon/dinners as well as recognizing the new comers, leadership graduates etc.  

The entertainment on Wednesday night will be the live auction.  After that event ends, many people may want to enjoy the downtown area as there is free shuttle service available w/n 2miles of the hotel.  We also talked about purchasing various games and having people that are interested opening up their rooms for various games.  Since all of the rooms are suites – there should be enough room in the suites to have games.  We will invest in several games this year, and enjoy them for years to come (
